This years season started with a tour to Hervey Bay for middle & senior players.
Unfortunately the tour was disrupted due to cyclone Debbie. With only one game played the
girls spent a couple of days getting to know each other, playing cards & games at the hotel.
But thankfully they returned in one piece.

The committee were able to secure a fundraising activity with tennis. We had a very
successful day running the met north canteen for the cross country camival. The chip fryer
being the hero of the day. Both tennis & hockey supporter group made a great profit of
around $700 each.

We were also involved in the term two monster raffle where we raised around $650. Both
these events were very successful.

We are considering ideas on how to put our money to good use.

We are hoping to give the girls a small gift at the sign on and possibly a pre season coaching
clinic.
All the teams continued to improve each week with some great wins by all teams.

The committee would like to thank all the coaches and support staff for their continuing
support to hockey at St. Paul's.

We would like to also thank Sam Gray for helping us organise the Hervey Bay tour we
greatly appreciated all your hard work.

Neil White has informed us that he will step down as head of hockey due to his increased
work load at the school and for some reason he wants to spend time with his family. We
would like to thank Neil for his dedication to St. Paul's hockey over the last five seasons and
wish him well in his hockey retirement.

We look forward to working with the next head of hockey. We are waiting to hear from Tim
Hughes who the replacement will be.

Lastly I would like to thank Sandra, Moira & Neil for their continued support. We are a small
group and have worked well to keep the hockey supporters group going.

We look forward to trying to build the group with some new members as our time is nearly
over.

Suellen



